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BPCR Silhouette October 2009
Ross Arnfield Wins October Match
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Ross Arnfield, of Lisbon, Ohio was the winner of the last BPCR Silhouette match of the 2009 season at the Ridgway Rifle Club in Ridgway, Pennsylvania, on October 25th. Ross shot 30 out of 40 in Iron Sight and took the match in a shoot-off against two fellow shooters, John Heeter and Michael Kanzeg who also scored 30’s.
There were 30 attendees at this match where we had nice sunny conditions with light and variable winds. The day started out as a normal fall day cool in the morning and warming as the day progressed. 
As we stated above, Match Winner was Ross Arnfield with John Heeter taking Second Open with a 30. First Master was Dave Heeter with a 29. Brian Chilson (28) came in as Second Master and Third Master with a 23 was Steve Maurer. First AAA was taken by Michael Kanzeg (30). Second AAA was awarded to Chuck Troy (25) and Third AAA to Mike Shamonsky (25) which was settled in another shoot-off. Larry Kiehl shot a 23 to take First AA Frank Sturm (23) taking Second AA, again settled in a shoot-off. First A was garnered by Rodney Barton (21) with Second A going to Herb Kanzeg (18).
First Scope was taken by Roger Tremba with a 33. Scott Gardner took Second Scope with a score of 31 and Brian Chilson won Third Scope with a score of 30. 

We had a couple attendees achieve Grand Slams at this match. Rodney Barton knocked down 10 pigs and Scott Gardner cleaned off 10 turkeys. Three other achievements were Michael Kanzeg, John Heeter and Scott Gardner scoring 30 or above for the first time making them members of the Ridgway Rifle 30 Club.

The Ridgway Rifle Club and all attendees would like to congratulate all the winners.
As with all the matches, they couldn’t happen without the volunteers who call relays, paint targets, cleanup and dump the trash and help with the statistics. Thanks to Kermit Hoke, Frank Sturm and Mike Shamonsky for calling relays. As this was the last match of the 2008 season I would like to thank all those that helped make this season so much fun to attend and to those that helped make them run so smoothly. Debbie & Brian Chilson along with Al Ogden and Craig Artman helped with painting and setting the targets up prior to the matches, Brian & Deb for transporting all the target setters to and from the bunkers, all those who volunteered for calling the relays, and Lester Henry, Roger Tremba, Lorren Brown and others who helped clean and pickup after the matches. Thanks to all of you as it would be very difficult to run these matches without your kind help. I would also like to thank my wife Becky for the great cookies she bakes for each match, making coffee, helping with pins and scores. Another great lunch was supplied by Joey’s Bakery and we thank them also.
Becky and I hope everyone had as an enjoyable shooting season, as we sure did. It is just great to get together with all of you each month in Ridgway. We hope you have a profitable hunting season, a great holiday season, and a prosperous new year. We will see you all in April 2010 for the start of another exciting season of BPCR Silhouette. Until then: 

Remember to shoot straight, often and don’t forget to involve the younger generation in our shooting sports. 



Match Director - John O’Donnell
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